
  
 

House Committee On Judiciary 

Chair Sanchez and members of the committee 

 

RE: HB 4121 prohibits boarding federal prisoners 

 

WE ARE A STRONG NO  

 

This bill prohibits the Northern Oregon Regional Correctional Facility from contracting 

with Federal Immigration and Customs Enforcement, by appropriating $1.64 million this 

biennium to make up for the loss of revenue. The state should not interfere with county 

contracts. 

 

It seems the facility would prefer not to house these prisoners; however, they need the 

revenue. Asking the state to make up for lost revenue is wanting their cake and eating it 

too.  

 

The facility is capable of earning its way and tax payers should not be asked to fund their 

laziness. 

 

Donna Bleiler 

FAST Legacy 


